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I received~today a bottle labeled 9-Amino~l,2 3,4-tetrahydro-
acridine. On checking my stock I find that I have 5 grams 
of the material which was obtained in October through Dr. Ray 
Shelton, 1Villiam S. r·1errell & Co.,.·and which is labeled 
tetrahydroaminoacrine. 

This presumably is the same material as that used by Samuel 
Gershon ("Blocking effect of tetrahydroarninoacrine on a ne\1 
psychotomimetic _agent, 11 Nature 186: 1072-1073, June 25, 1960). 
In that article tetrahydroaminoacrine is designated 1,2,3,4-
Tetrahydro-5-aminoacridine. The structural formula given in 
the a~ticle however is identical with the structural formula on 
the bottle I received from the Applications Development Company. 
I presume that both the compound I received from Merrell & Co. 
and the one you sent me are the same, and that the difference 
in naming is due to some differences in the conventions for 
numbering the ring system. However, would you please have the 
chemist check this for me? 

Dr. Utterback spent yesterday and today \'lith us. I have tried 
to impart to him my philosophy about clinical testing of new 
drugs, including the necessity for measuring things, estab­
lishing the reproducibility of the measurements made, doing 
dose-effect curves, and making proper statistical designs. 
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Kindest regards, 

;ltv,~ 
Harris Isbell, r<LD. 
Director 
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